## Uxbridge Council on Aging December 11, 2012 Minutes

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Chairman Donna Oncay called the meeting to order at 4:00pm.

There was no meeting in November.

Director Marsha Petrillo gave the treasurers report and a budget discussion followed.

Marsha reported on the Capital Planning meeting.

The Senior Center has recently received the following grants:

\$1000 from Walmart

\$3500 from Fallon

\$1500 from Unibank

\$2500 from Hannafords

\$250 from the Rotary Club.

A pot luck supper with the Community Garden Volunteers is in the planning stage.

The Elderly Connection receive about \$300 from the Glamorama this year.

In new business Town Manager, Sean Hendricks and Representative Kevin Kuros ask if the Senior Center would provide medical rides for the people in Millville.

It was suggested that we send a letter to Sean with the following information about out Medical ride program:

The Medical ride program is not funded by the town. We cannot expand our program to other towns because it runs on grants and donations from our community, and the formula grant that we get is only for Uxbridge Seniors. We don't have the staff or the fiscal resources to expand to other towns.

Don Sawyer will write the letter for us.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30pm.

Submitted by Donna Oncay